
Dr. John MacNamara 
EPA Review WL194-1 Application 
c/o Bedminster International Limited 
Oyster Point 
Temple Road 
Blackrock 
Co. Dublin 

6 September 2006 

I Environmental Protection Agency 
An Ghoiomhoireocht urn Chaomhnli Camhrhaoil 

Headquarters, PO Box 3000 
Johnstown Castle Estate 
County Wexford, lieland 

Ceanncheathru, Bosca Poist 3000 
Eastat Chaislean Bhaile Sheain 
Contae Loch Garrnan, Eire 

T: +353 53 916 0600 
F: +353 53 916 0699 
E: info@epa.ie 
W: w . e p a . i e  

LoCall: 1890 33 55 99 

Re: Notice in accordance with Article 14(2)(b)(ii) of the Waste Management 
(Licensing) Regulations 

Dear Dr. McNamara, 

I am to refer to the above referenced application for a waste licence relating to a facility 
at Kyletalesha & Kyleclonhobert, Portlaoise, Co. Laois. Having examined the 
documentation submitted, I am to advise that the Agency is of the view that the 
documentation does not comply with Article 12 of the Waste Management (Licensing) 
Regulations. 

You are therefore requested, in accordance with Article 14(2)(b)(ii) of the regulations, 
to take the steps and supply the information detailed below: 

ARTICLE 12 COMPLIANCE REQUIREMENTS 

A. Non- Technical Summary 

Your reply to this notice should include a revised non-technical summary reflecting the 
information you supply in compliance with the notice, insofar as that information 
impinges on the non-technical summary. 

Any changes to the non-technical summary shall include, but not be limited to, 
reference to the European Waste Catalogue Codes as presented by Commission 
Decision 2000/532/EC. 

D. Infrastructure & Operation 

Provide a revised drawing of the existing facility to include the existing weighbridge 
area and the constructed storage area located to the northwest of the site. Any further 
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structural changes to the existing facility since the grant of Licence Register Number 
WO194-01 shall also be included in the drawing. 

1.2 Surface Waters i 

Provide a drawing outlining the site service in place on the existing waste transfer site 
including surface water, leachate handling and domestic wastewater infrastructure. 

In addition provide detailed t echca l  information on the type of oil interceptors and 
attenuation inhastructure currently employed andor proposed for the extended facility. 

In the case where any drawings already submitted are subject to revision consequent on 
this request, a revised drawing should be prepared in each case. It is not sufficient to 
annotate the original drawing with a textual correction. Where such revised drawings 
are submitted, provide a list of drawing titles, drawing numbers and revision status, 
which correlates the revised drawings with the superseded versions. 

Please supply the information in the form of one signed original plus two copies in 
hardcopy format within 4 weeks of the date of this notice. In addition submit two 
copies in electronic searchable format on a CD-ROM to the Agency. The e-file should 
be saved as a 'pdf file, read only status. 

Please note that the application's register number is WO194-02. Please direct all 
correspondence in relation to this matter to the Licensing Unit, Ofice ofLicensing & 
Guidance, Environmental Protection Agency, Headquarters, PO Box-3000, Johnstown 
Castle Estate, County Wexford quoting the register number. 

Yours sincerely, 

Inspector 
Office of Licensing & Guidance 

I 
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